Lakeville Cemetery Commission

Meeting Minutes June 11, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 10:08 a.m. by Chairman Upham in the Local History Room of the Lakeville Public Library.

Members present: Commissioners Upham, Beal and Morton.

Guests: None

Minutes of the May 2018 meeting were read and approved.

Old Business:

1. The Lions Club will return ten granite posts to us which will be reinstalled as the divider fence between Precinct and Thompson Hill Cemeteries. We will furnish them with a two rail vinyl fence at our expense to be erected by South East Fence at a cost of \$1545.43.

New Business:

- 1. The financial report was reviewed. We have \$7548.64 available. We need to encumber part of this for the fence work at Ward Cemetery.
- 2. Two granite posts at McCully Cemetery were broken by a fallen tree. We have a quote from South East Fence for \$375.00 to pin them back together.
- 3. There is major tree removal work needed at McCully Cemetery. Beaver Tree Works will need to remove two sections of fence to get their crane in to remove the fallen trees. We will hold this proposal for \$3475.00 until the next fiscal year. A motion was made and seconded to contact Rita to see if we can appropriate funds from capital expenditures for this project.
- 4. A motion was made and seconded to contact John Pink for a survey of Strobridge Cemetery to ascertain how many available grave spaces there are.
- 5. The Sampson Cemetery Board of Trustees requested that the Cemetery Commission meet with them to review our procedures for burials in town cemeteries. We reviewed Chairman Upham's list of procedures.

- 6. The water tank at Thompson Hill Cemetery has been filled and No Littering signs have been placed in the cemetery.
- 7. Year end funds were reviewed.
 - 8. Final projects for the fiscal year were reviewed. All projects for FY2018 were completed.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:02 a.m.

The next meeting will be on July 10, 2018 at 10:00 a.m.